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His Excellency
Mr. Murat BASESGIOGLU
Minister of State in charge of sport

Zurich, 19 December 2007,

Excellency,

Dear Mr. Minister, Jw:ﬂmd 3

Referring to your letter sent to me on 7 December, | would like to warmly thank you for the effort of
informing the FIFA President of the decisions taken by the Grand National Assembly of the Republic of
Turkey as far as the “law on the establishment and objectives of the Turkish Football Federation” (TFF)
is concerned.

FIFA took note of the content of these amendments, with satisfaction on the following six elements:
- The amendment of Article 31 terminating the ministerial power to convene a TFF General
Assembly,
- The abolishment of the control on the TFF by the Supervisory Commission of the Prime Minister,
replaced by external auditing according to international auditing principles,
- The appointment of the members of the TFF Referees’ Committee by the Executive Committee

instead of the potentially dangerous process of elections,
- The creation of a Dispute Resolution Committee within the TFF with equal representation of

employers (clubs) and employees, either players or coaches,
- The recognition of the Court of Arbitration for Sport,
- The inclusion of a clause clearly stating the respect by the TFF of FIFA and UEFA Statutes and

principles

However, beyond these important steps forward, we have to mention some difficulties with
“Provisional article n°1.b" in two different aspects
- This article rules by law that the TFF is obliged to organise a general assembly during which the
members are obliged to decide whether to hold new elections for the TFF leadership.
- Furthermore, this article states that this decision could be reached either by secret ballot or by
roll-call, while the FIFA principle in this matter is to always have secret ballot.

Moreover, we need to assess with the TFF the consequences on the membership of the TFF General
Assembly, of the list described by the Article 4 of the new law.
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Considering all of the above, this new law constitutes a very constructive step forward towards the full
respect by the TFF of the FIFA Statutes.

Nevertheless, | do consider that the above-mentioned issues are of such magnitude that the
implementation of Provisional article n°1.b shall, in my views, be “postponed” until talks can be
organised between your Ministry, UEFA and FIFA in January 2008.

These discussions in the spirit of trust and respect existing between us, would enable to tackle the fact
that the TFF is the only association among our 208 members, whose statutes are completely stipulated
by a law, creating undue complications whenever the regulations of football have to be amended.
Looking forward to visiting Turkey and meeting you, | remain

Yours sincerely,

(I?kaL,

Joseph S. Blatter

Cc: Mr. Michel Platini
FIFA Vice-President and UEFA President

Mr. Senes Erzik
FIFA Executive Committee member and UEFA 1% Vice-President

Mr. Haluk Ulusoy
President of the Tirkiye Futbol Federasyonu




